
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE 

We don’t want your child to miss out on their school dinner on Monday 5th June as our new catering provider Stir Food 

will only prepare meals for lunches that have been pre-ordered on Parent Pay. The concern is that on average only 30% of 

parents have been pre-ordering the actual meals. Thankfully it is very easy to do. Details on how to do this has been 

emailed again and your child should have taken a letter home with the instructions. You can also find out about Parent 

Pay and online booking on this page on our school website: Online-Menu-Choice-Selection. See page 15 for meal options. 

Please make sure that you have pre-booked meals using the new menu from Stir Food on Parent Pay. 

 

Cultural Day 20th June: Non-Uniform Day and charity collection 

All children are invited to come to school, wearing traditional clothing relating to their family background on the Cultural Day on 20th 

June. I am pleased to confirm that this year’s new Enfield Mayor, Cllr Suna Hurman, will also be attending our event. As she supports 

local cancer and autism charities, we are happy to support her fundraising on this day. Children can make a voluntary contribution 

when they come to school and a collection point will also be available in the playground during the Summer Celebration.   
 

RSE meetings for each year group 

The RSE meetings this week have been well received by those in attendance and reassured our parents of the materials that will be 

taught from whilst dispelling myths about the curriculum content. Your feedback has been taken on board and will contribute to 

lesson delivery. We will offer similar meetings again ahead of next year’s Relationship and Sex Education lessons in Summer 2.  

Thanks to Mrs Stylli, PSHE Lead, for providing such clear information. 
 

What are classes planting at the moment? 

From year to year, children have the opportunity to grow variety of vegetables, fruits, berries and plants. As reported last week and 

again in today’s newsletter, we are currently planting: tomatoes, courgettes, potatoes, sweetcorn, carrots, beetroot, wildflowers, 

nasturtiums, selection of herbs, pumpkins, peppers, lettuce. Thanks to our gardeners Craig and Karen for helping us. 
 

Wishing you a lovely half term and looking forward to Summer 2 on Monday 5th June, 
 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
26th May 2023 

Attendance for week beginning 22nd May 2023 

Ash 90.40% 

Birch 95.20% 

Oak   85.81% 

 1G 94.23%           

 1Go 94.48%            

 1S 85.00%           

 2A 89.31%           

 2C 92.00%           

 2T 95.17%          

 3G 89.23%              

 3T 96.22%              

3W 86.67%             

 4D 92.14%             

 4F 94.44%             

 4H 90.00%            

 5F 92.92%             

 5G 96.67%   

 5H 96.52%             

 

 6C 95.83% 

 6D 88.70% 

 6W 92.50% 

 

Well done to Birch, 2T and 5G for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.43% 

 

 

 

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Online-Menu-Choice-Selection.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

29th May – 2nd June all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Mon 5th June all 
Start Summer 2 

Change of Catering Company -  Stir Food 

Tue 20th June all Summer Celebration 3:30pm – 5pm         

Mon 3rd July KS1 and 2 Theatre show – Alice in Wonderland 

Tues 4th July all King’s Coronation Tea Party  

Wed 5th July all KS1 and KS2 sports day and picnic  

Thu 6th and Fri 7th Year 6 Secondary transition days 

Mon 10th July all Kitchen refurbishment – cold lunches served for the final two weeks 

Thu 13th July 
Year 2 

Year 6 

Seaside visit 

Leavers’ Disco 

Fri 14th July all Reports to parents/carers 

Mon 17th July all 
Parents’ Eve drop-in 

100% attendance 100 sessions 

Thu 20th July Nursery Final School Day for Nursery 

Fri 21st July  Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                             

 

This week’s sign is: Bank Holiday 

Click the link to see how to sign our word of the week 

British Sign Language BSL Video Dictionary - bank holiday (signbsl.com) 

 

 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
https://www.signbsl.com/sign/bank-holiday


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Challenge 
 

Emmelia 1G, Samuel 1GO, Oscar 1S, Ethan 2A, Mohammed 2C, Jenson 2T, Nevaeh 3G, Nawal 3T, Kai 3W, 

Irem 4D, Deniz 4F, Noah 4H, Hamidi 5F, Hamidat 5G, Aliyah 5H, Tanya 6C, Rania 6D, Yusuf 6W 

 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Alicia 2T, Arda C 2T, Destiny 3T, Salim 4F 

 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

3W and 5G 

Year 4 X-Tables Champion: 
Kaiden 

Resilience Award: 
Evie-Mai 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Climate poster competition  

The year 4 children were set a homework task to create a poster.  The theme 

was climate action and how we can re-new, re-cycle and re-use.  We were 

overwhelmed by the response and will submit these into the competition.  The 

winners will be displayed by the new Eco Park in Edmonton. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Measuring litter 

To link to our science topic, 

children have been safely 

collecting litter and looking 

at what it is made from.  The 

biggest type of litter found 

on the school grounds are 

plastic sweet wrappers.  

Let’s make sure we put them 

in the bin 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We planted bean seeds and potatoes in March. We started them off inside and then 

planted them out and have been watching them grow to great heights! We have been 

watering them and earthing up the potatoes as they have grown. We are looking 

forward to cooking and eating them in July. 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents and carers that 

attended the coffee morning with ENACT 

and Our Voice. 

ENACT are a group that runs kids clubs, 

stay and plays, as well as youth groups on 

Enfield Island. It is open to all please 

contact info@enact.community for more 

information. 

Our Voice are a group that supports families where children have additional 

needs. They run a helpline for parents and carers. If you would like further 

information, they can be contacted on info@ourvoiceenfield.org.uk. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a quick update on our cherry tomato plants which you saw us plant in last week’s newsletter. 

They are doing very well already and we are able to observe their progress. What a joy it is to watch 

them grow!  

As you can see, we have lots of individual plants developing 

mailto:info@enact.community
mailto:info@ourvoiceenfield.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Larissa 2C is very creative and loves drawing. 

She designed this amazing poster to promote 

our next Summer Cultural Celebration.  

We look forward to more of her work in the 

future. 

My name is Milena, I enjoy gymnastics my 

speciality is rhythmic gymnastics.  I often use 

apparatus like ribbon, ball, hoop and clubs.   

My favourite is ribbon because it looks satisfying.     

I train at Lee Valley and my coach yells at me to get 

it right but is proud of me when I achieve.   

My latest success my 1st place in hoop.  My hopes 

for the future is to attend the youth Olympics. 

 

All at PoW wish Milena every success in her 

journey and achieving her goals. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


